Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

March 25, 2013

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 25th day of March 2013, at 1:30 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR 

Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT 
Ray Anzaldua, Bill Werley, Sr., Debe Wright



Marvin Hendrix, 
John Widger
CITY ATTORNEY


William Wepfer, City Attorney
CITY SECRETARY


Sylvia R. Trevino
Staff Present:



A. R. Garcia, Chief of Police





Rosendo Flores, Waterworks Supervisor




1) CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS
None
4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF JANUARY 28, 2013

It was pointed out that the minutes reflected that Councilman Hendrix was absent from the meeting when in 
fact he was present.  The City Secretary will make this correction. Councilman Hendrix made a motion to 
approve the minutes with the noted correction.  Councilman Werley seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.
5) RESOLUTION APPROVED REGARDING THE CURRENT DROUGHT SITUATION AND WATER DELIVERY ISSUES WITH MEXICO AS REQUESTED BY THE LOWER RIO GRANDE DEVELOPMENT COUNCIL

Ken Jones, Executive Director of the LRGV Development Council, was present and briefed the Council on 
the water issue with Mexico.  He explained that the resolution articulates the situation with Mexico’s 
responsibilities to provide United State Water Right Holders with a specified amount of surface water as 
defined in the 1944 Treaty.  This coming October is the 3rd cycle of the treaty and Mexico is short 400,000 
acre-feet of water. The resolution requests that the United States Section of the International Boundary and 
Water Commission and the United States Department of State pursue, through appropriate minute orders 
and formal agreements,  Mexico to formalize a compliance program under the 1944 Treat to annually 
set aside water in sufficient amounts, as a priority allocation to the United States from the named tributaries 
in Mexico to ensure Mexico’s full compliance with the 1944 Treaty.  Mr. Jones indicated that there is no 
economic impact or fiscal impact to the cities at this time.


There being no objection, Councilman Hendrix made a motion to approve the resolution.

Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.




Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.
6) LETTER OF ENGAGEMENT AUTHORIZED FOR AUDITING SERVICES BY LONG CHILTON, LLP


The City Secretary explained that this is an annual letter required by the auditors that authorizes them to 
start the City’s audit.

Councilman Anzaldua made a motion to approve the letter of engagement as requested by Long Chilton 
LLP.

Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.
7) PROPOSAL SUBMITTED BY PSI ENGINEERING/CONSULTING/TESTING FOR ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES APPROVED


The City Secretary stated that this is a new proposal for lab testing provided by PSI.  Previously, they were 
charging the City $5,340 and the services were being provided through San Antonio.  The proposed new 
rate is $4,130 and the services will be performed by the local office of PSI.  This fee will cover testing for 
sampling soil and wastewater discharged for the year 2013.

 
There being no objection, Councilman Hendrix made a motion to approve the proposal submitted by PSI.  
Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

8) CONSENT AGENDA:
a. Police Report – FEBRUARY 2013 – Chief Garcia went over the police report for February 2013 as submitted in the agenda packet. He briefed the Council on (3) burglaries of vehicles; (1) theft of a motor vehicle; (1) criminal mischief; (1) criminal trespass and (1) assault family violence.



There was a brief discussion on the lack of ammo.  Chief Garcia explained that he still has some in 

stock but will be exhausted by April.  He has already placed an order but it will take 30 days to six 


months for delivery.  He indicated that there is a backlog due to no supply.



Councilman Werley noted that it was interesting to note that most of the police reports were 


incidents that occurred on the east side.  Chief Garcia indicated that one of the cases occurred 


directly in front of one of the open ‘gaps’.  He gave an update on the fence project.  He stated that 


he received approvals from everyone on South that has an open gap so work would begin soon at 


those locations.



John Hollingsworth stated that something needs to be done to the bottom of the fence that was 


recently installed on the South drainage ditch.  The open space at the bottom still provides a lot of 


accessibility for someone to come through.



Further discussion followed on the incident reports. 


        b. 
Municipal Court Report – FEBRUARY 2013  


There was no discussion on this report.


Councilman Widger made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Councilman Anzaldua 


seconded the motion.




Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

    9)
  CHECK LISTINGS AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR THE CITY OF PALM 
       
  VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR FEBRUARY 2013 APPROVED
       
Mayor Hall explained the City’s cash flow position on the handout given to the Council and briefly 
explained the capital projects that still need to be done.  The end of year projections reflects about $168,000 
for the City and $73,098 for the Water plus the existing reserves.


Councilman Werley made a motion to approve the check listings and the monthly financial reports as 
   
submitted.  

Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.


Councilman Anzaldua asked that staff look into ‘direct deposit’ for the employees.  Councilwoman Wright 
noted that the checks currently require two signatures and it would require amending such policy if the 
employees wanted to go with ‘direct deposit’.

10)
INVESTMENT REPORTS FOR FEBRUARY FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE 
WATER SERVICE APPROVED


There being no discussion Councilwoman Wright made a motion to approve the investment reports for 


both the City and the Water Service for the month of February.  

Councilman Widger seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

  11)
RESOLUTION APPROVED REGARDING THE ANNUAL REVIEW OF THE INVESTMENT 
POLICY


The City Secretary explained that this is a requirement of the policy which states: “The City Council shall 
review these investment policies and strategies not less than annually through the adoption of a resolution”.   
She further stated that the Mayor, as the City’s Chief Investment Officer, attended the required training last 
year and as a result of that training the investment policy was amended in September 2012.  There have 
been no changes since then.


With no changes to be made Councilman Hendrix made a motion to approve the resolution.


Councilman Widger seconded the motion



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

12) LEASE AGREEMENT WITH CAMERON COUNTY FOR THE USE OF ONE (1) AUTOMARK FOR THE UPCOMING CITY ELECTION APPROVED


The City Secretary stated that at minimum the city is required to have one AutoMark for voting to comply 
with the Help America Vote Act.  The lease of the machine from Cameron County is $540.00


Councilman Hendrix made a motion to approve the lease agreement.  Councilman Widger seconded the 
motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

13) PURCHASE REQUESTS 

None
10)     ADJOURN

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 1:55 p.m. upon a motion by 
Councilman 
Widger and seconded by Councilman Hendrix.

_______________________________

Dean Hall, Mayor 
Attest:

_____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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